
THE KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (VARIOUS ROADS, FOLKESTONE AND HYTHE) 
(WAITING RESTRICTIONS AND STREET PARKING PLACES) 

(CONSOLIDATION) ORDER 2021 (AMENDMENT 36) 2025 
 

Notice is hereby given that KENT COUNTY COUNCIL intend to make the above Order under 
sections 1(1), 2(1) to (3), 3(2), 4(1) and (2), 32(1), 35(1), 45, 46, 49, 53 and 122 of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984, and of all other enabling powers, and after consultation with the 
chief officer of police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 to the Act: 
 
The Order will revise parking and waiting restrictions in the following roads- Hardwick Road, 
Bodenham Road, Pelham Gardens, Plain Road, Dixwell Road (between Bouverie Rd West 
and Sandgate Road), Sandgate Road (between Grimston Avenue and Dixwell Rd), Bouverie 
Road West (between Grimston Avene and Pelham Gardens). 
 
Between 9:00am and 11:00am, Monday to Friday (excluding bank and public holidays), 
parking will be restricted to Permit Holders (B) only on Hardwick Road and Bodenham Road. 
 
Between 8am and 8pm, Mondays - Sundays (including bank and public holidays), parking will 
be restricted to Permit Holders (H) only on Pelham Gardens and Plain Road. 
 
Parking places with a time limit of 2 hours (no return within two hours) between 8am and 8pm 
Mondays - Sundays (including bank and public holidays) - except for Permit Holders (H) - will 
be provided in Dixwell Road (between Bouverie Road West and Sandgate Road), 
Sandgate Road (between Grimston Avenue and Dixwell Road), and Bouverie Road West 
(between Grimston Avenue and Pelham Gardens). 
 
Permits will be available to a resident of any of the roads mentioned in the second paragraph 
of this Notice, and to any business or organisation with vehicle(s) essential to its operation. 
 
An annual resident permit will cost £45; and Resident Visitors Permits will cost £10 per 5 
sessions.  Business Permits will cost £90. 
 
A motorhome parking ban will be in effect from 6:00pm to 7:00am, Monday to Sunday, on all 
roads mentioned in the second paragraph above. 
 
Waiting will be prohibited at all times in any part of the roads mentioned in the second 
paragraph of this Notice where parking is not allowed. 
 
A copy of the proposed Order, a copy of any Orders which may be amended by it, and a 
statement of the council’s reasons for proposing it can be inspected during normal office hours 
at the Civic Centre, Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, CT20 2QY or at https://www.folkestone-
hythe.gov.uk/parking 
 
We must receive any representations before 5pm on Friday 30th May 2025 for them to be 
considered. For legal reasons we cannot accept representations over the phone or in person. 
 
If you wish to make an objection or comment about the proposed Order or require further 
information, please contact Folkestone & Hythe District Council (Transportation Department), 
Council Offices, Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, CT20 2QY (01303 853240 during normal 
office hours). Or email traffic.orders@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk 
 
This notice is published by Folkestone & Hythe District Council on behalf of Kent Highway 
Services, County Hall, Maidstone, ME14 1XX.  Kent Highway Services is part of Kent County 
Council. 
 


